



WIGGENHALL ST MARY MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 14 April 2011
Present
 Councillors:  E. Lucie-Smith(Chairman), S Crumpler A Downing, P Hollox, T Main

1 member of the public




Clerk – S Goodwin

Before the meeting started, Chair made a statement regretting the death of a much valued councillor, Wilfred Bates who had been a member of the Parish Council for a great many years and had contributed a great deal to the work of the Parish Council in the village
1/11 Accept apologies for absence
None
2/11 Confirm minutes of the meeting held on 10 March
Having been circulated previously, the minutes were agreed
3/11 Accept accounts to 18 March
That accounts be accepted 
 

Agreed  unanimously
4/11 Declarations of Interest on Agenda Items

Cllr. Main declared a prejudicial interest in 10/11
5/11 Public Speaking

It was agreed that meeting be adjourned for members of public to speak 

None
Meeting restarted

6/11 Matters Arising

188/10
Bus Service
Confirmed that this will continue to turn at Burnt Lane
7/11 Correspondence
Flower Festival – Invitation for PC to take part and do a floral display.  Theme to be characters or stories from the Bible.  Matter to be on next agenda
Bus service to Watlington – request that PC  discuss shortage of bus service to alternative Post Office when Magdalen Post Office closes
Speeding – Checks carried out by police and 1 Fixed Penalty Notice issued and 2 verbal warnings
8/11 Highways
Burnt Lane to be prioritized in 2011
9/11 APM 2011

Matters raised at Annual Parish Meeting were discussed and it was agreed that appropriate action 
was already being taken on those matters within the powers of the Parish Council
10/11 Allotments
Plots 11- 14 to be let to M Main.  Agreement signed.  Clerk reported that monies for plot 54 had still not been received.  Tenant to be asked again for payment.  Question was raised about tenants not being allowed more than 2 acre blocks of plots as at one time PC had been advised that this was unwise.  Clerk reported that most recent agreements drawn up by specialist solicitor did not give rise to this possibility.  Clerk had asked this question of the solicitor quite specifically and was  assured that this would not arise due to wording of agreements (Nicholas Hancox Solicitors)
11/11 National Grid
King’s Lynn B Connection Project.  East corridor is considered to be National Grid’s preferred option.   Consultation to run to Summer 2011.  No comment to be sent from PC
12/11 Daffodil Bulbs

Suggestion received from Norfolk ALC that daffodil bulbs be planted to celebrate Queens’ Diamond Jubilee in 2012.  PC agreed in principle.  Clerk to seek donation of bulbs.  Highways have offered to simplify ‘Licence to Plant’ for this project.  Suggested locations were by PC noticeboard, around village sign, Park Crescent/Stow Road junction, Stow Road/Lynn Road junction.
13/11 Planning

11/00462/F
Bedroom and Conservatory Extension at Woodstock, Stow Road, Supported
14/11 Finance

a
Agreed cheques to be signed

b
That accounts for 2010/2011 be accepted
c
Review of effectiveness of systems of internal control was considered and accepted with no 
amendments
d
Review of internal audit procedures was considered and accepted with no amendments
15/11 Councillors agenda items for next meeting and matters of concern
Agenda items, - Donation to Watlington Medical Centre in recognition of Parish Council work done by W Bates, water supply on allotments, request for mobile post office.
16/11 Date of meetings
Next meeting – 12 May.  This will be the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council

Meeting closed 8.30pm
Chairman
……………………………………….
Date
……………………………………
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